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PANJAB UNIVERSITY, CHANDIGARH 
 

Summary of the meeting of Chairpersons/Directors/Coordinators of all Teaching 

Departments/Centres/Institutes, under the Chairmanship of Vice Chancellor, for sharing the 

process of conducting Online Admissions-2017, held on May 30, 2017 at 10.30 a.m. in the 

Auditorium of Department of Evening Studies-MDRC, Panjab University, Chandigarh.  

 

PRESENT: 

 

1. Vice Chancellor 

2. Dean of University Instruction 

3. Professor Meenakshi Malhotra, UBS 

4. Professor R.K. Singla, Director, Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam Computer Centre 

5. Chairpersons/Directors/Coordinators (attendance enclosed). 

6. Mr. Krishan Kant Vishwakarma, CRISP, Bhopal (MP) 

 

At the outset Professor Dinesh K. Gupta, Dean of University Instruction, welcomed 

the members and briefly explained about the processes involved in the Online Admissions-

2017 highlighting how the candidate is to apply, what is the role of the Departments and how 

various teams to be constituted for verification/modification of information submitted by the 

candidates will function centrally.  He highlighted that the basic premise of whole of this 

exercise is to make the admission process student-centric, transparent and fast.   

Professor R.K. Singla, Director, Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam Computer Centre, also 

explained the process and highlighted that no hard copy of the Form/Certificates will be 

submitted by the candidates to the Departments and only the candidates opting for Sports 

category will have to submit the hard copy of their Application Forms along with Sports 

Certificates to the Deputy Director (Campus Sports). 

Mr. Krishan Kant Vishwakarma, Centre for Research and Industrial Staff Performance 

(CRISP), Bhopal (MP), made a PowerPoint presentation explaining the flow of admission 

process and the type of reports to be submitted at the Department/DUI office level. 

The Chairpersons made some queries and the same were satisfactorily answered.  

The Vice Chancellor informed the House about the successful implementation of Choice- 

Based Credit System (CBCS) in Panjab University Campus. 

The Dean of University Instruction expressed his gratitude to Professor A.K. Grover, the 

Vice Chancellor for his guidance and support, and thanked the Chairpersons for their cooperation 

and camaraderie.  He also placed on record his appreciation for the staff of Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam 

Computer Centre, especially Professor R.K. Singla, Director, Dr. APJ Abdul Kalam Computer 

Centre, for their tireless efforts to make paperless online admissions a reality. 
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He further thanked the members of the family of DUI office for their utmost commitment, 

sincerity and professionalism in handling multi-faceted activities, including the ones which were 

handled for the first time.  He announced that Handbook of Information-2017 will be sent to all 

the Chairpersons on June 6, 2017.  He welcomed and wished Professor Meenakshi Malhotra 

success in her new role as Dean of University Instruction. 

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the Chair. 

 

 

                          Sd/- 

             (Professor Dinesh K. Gupta) 

             Dean of University Instruction 

Vice Chancellor 

 

 
 


